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November is Rotary Foundation Month
President George’s Chit Chat

********************************
Our guest speaker last week, Myra Sgorbini, certainly held our attention with her presentation on organ donation.  Myra gave us some surprising facts and figures and was able to answer questions with great assurance.

Joe Campisi also gave a short presentation on road safety for younger drivers and the follow up that is needed.  A good initiative from Joe.

Strathfield Council are organising a ‘Festival of Cultures’ on Sunday December 4th. We have accepted Councils invitation to participate with the BBQ.

Speaking of Council matters, nominations are open for Australia Day Awards 2006.  These awards recognise and acknowledge outstanding personal achievement, contribution and service to the community in any field.  Senior and Junior nominations are welcome.  Secretary Roger has copies of criteria and nomination forms.  Nominations close 18th November.

Good to see Brian Driver back from his marathon walk across Spain.  “No problem” he tells us.  I am sure we believe that, for us it was no trouble at all.

The recent District Golf Day organized by Ray Wilson raised $2,000.00.  Well done Ray!

Catherine and I are having a few days relaxing in Avoca this week.  I thought I should spell that out in case you had not noticed I was missing!

However I know that Rod is fired up and rarin’ to go.

Enjoy Rotary,

President George.


To-Night’s Guest Speaker 

*****************************
Denis Moore

Circle of Life

Congratulations
*****************************
Birthdays

2/11/2005
Bert Houston


Sharon Saad

5/11/2005
Judith Cook (Partner of Gary Pearce)
8/11/2005
Euan Watson

9/11/2005
David Croft

Anniversaries
8/11/2005
Ray & Anne Wilson

Last Week’s Guest Speaker
*****************************
Warren Abbott introduced Myra Sgorbini, who spoke to the Club about Organ and Tissue Donations. Myra is on-call for two weeks of each month to assist in the coordination and retrieval of organs and tissue in the Sydney Region south to Bowral. In 2004 there were 1800 recipients awaiting transplants but only 783 donors were available. To counter some misconceptions about organ and tissue donations, Myra explained that:-
· There is no age limit to donations

· There is no mutilation involved as only the major organs are retrieved

· Illness is not a barrier to donation, as all organs are assessed prior to donation

· All religious beliefs are respected

· Donors are not subject to the withholding of services to save their lives

· Brain Dead donors cannot recover

· All donations meet the requirements of the NSW Human Tissue Act.
The donation of tissue and organs can occur from:-
· Living donors (bone, kidney, skin, etc.)
· Brain dead donors

· Cardiac dead donors

The statistics for donations are as follows:-
· 48% from strokes

· 26% from Road Trauma

· 12% from other trauma

· The rest from other causes

RPA is the only hospital that performs liver transplants.
Donors can register by indicating on their driver’s license or by joining the national donor register run by the Health Insurance Commission (HIC).
Even if the donation of tissue and organs is indicated by either of these means, the family or a close relative can raise serious objections. Hence Myra stresses that donors should discuss their wishes with their family and friends beforehand.
Rod McDougall thanked Myra on behalf of the Club.
Announcements

******************************
From President George Hallworth:-

· Short board meeting after tonight’s meeting
· Away next week with President-Elect Rod McDougall to run the meeting
· Letter from Zonta inviting Club members to 25th Year Celebration Dinner on Tuesday 22nd November 2005 at The Greyhound Social Club, Yagoona. Dinner will be 7 for 7:30pm. $30pp, Contact Sandra Gilbert 9709 5490
· Welcome back to Brian Driver who completed a 400km Pilgrims Walk across the top of Spain.
From Secretary Roger Vince:-

· Bowelscan Participating Chemists are :-
· Homebush Pharmacy

· Strathfield Boulevarde Pharmacy

· Strathfield Soul Pattinson Chemist

· Khodary's Pharmacy Greenacre
· The Australian Rotary Health Research Fund is offering Sam & Samantha Teddy Bears at $10 each. The bears are approximately 25 cm tall and would make a good Xmas gift. See Roger if any Members wish to place an order.

· Strathfield Council is seeking nominations for the Citizen and Young Citizen of the Year for 2006.
From President-Elect Rod McDougall:-

· Seeking nominations for theStrathfield Rotary Board. Elections to be held on 7th Dec.

From Director Bradley Ayres:-

· Seeking volunteers to provide accommodation for 7 Rotarians from Sweden as part of the Rotary Friendship Exchange (RFE) Program.
From Director Joe Campisi:-

· Seeking nominations for RYLA in January next year. Hoping for 5 from this Club.
· Presented a 10 minutes DVD to the Club on the Rotary Young Driver Awareness (RYDA) Program

· Seeking sponsorship to begin the RYDA program in local schools

From Ted Ingall:-

· District Conference registration forms, maps and brochures are now available for the District Conference on April 7th, 8th & 9th 2006.
· The early bird discount ends on 30th Nov.

From Umesh Kamkolkar:-

· Attended the ROMAC dinner last Friday evening held by Kenthurst Rotary and Inner Wheel Club. An enjoyable night with $6000 raised on the night for ROMAC
From Steve Taylor:-

· The Bike-the-Park Committee has met and selected Sunday 7th May, 2006 for the Bike Ride
· Seeking Sponsorship to raise funds for Motor Neurone and Down Syndrome Associations.

From Euan Watson:-

· District Chairman of RYLA, so hoping for more nominations from this Club.

From Acting Sergeant Kevin Beltrame:-

· Used the theme of “Organ Donations” from Members during the sergeant’s session.

Raffle

The raffle raised $205.00, due to the good work of acting raffle man, Tony Lanzafame.

1st prize Dominic Alvaro
Avon Products donated by Connie Lanzafame
2nd prize Myra Sgorbini
Bottle of Wine with a wine cooler
3rd Anu Kamkolkar
Dinner next week
Statistics 
· $121.35 raised by the Acting Sergeant.

· Present:- 40 Members 

· Apologies:- 6
· Non-Apologies:- 5

Coming Events

*****************************
Waratahs in the Wild
Saturday 5th & Sunday 6th November 2005. Wombat Hollow, 193 Shipley Rd., Blackheath. $2pp.
Burwood Rotary YEP Dinner
Monday 14th November 2005. Contact Roger Vince.
Special Rotary Zone Institute Meeting
Hosted by Penrith Valley Rotary. Penrith Panthers Thurs. 17th November 2005. RI President-Elect Bill Boyd will be a guest speaker. Contact Secretary Roger if you wish to attend.
Zonta 25th Year Celebration Dinner 

Tuesday 22nd November 2005 at The Greyhound Social Club, Yagoona. 7 for 7:30pm. $30pp, Contact Sandra Gilbert 9709 5490

Pride of Workmanship Awards

23rd Nov 2005. Partners’ Night. 6:30 for 7:00pm. 

District BBQ Day
Opening of the M7 Motorway. 27th November 2005. ‘Spaghetti Junction’ (Intersection with M4).
Family of Rotary Afternoon 
Children’s function on Saturday 3rd December 2005 at the Marconi Club.
World Swim for Malaria
3rd Dec, donations to Rotarians Against Malaria (RAM). www.worldswimformalaria.com/RotaryAustralia 

Strathfield Council ‘Festival of Cultures’ 

Sunday December 4th. The Club will participate with the BBQ.

Carols by Candlelight 2005

Strathfield Park Saturday 10th December 2005.  

The committee chairman is Bert Houston.

Children’s Christmas Party 

14th December 2005 at the Golf Club. 

Club Christmas Party 2005

21st Dec. 2005 at the Golf Club. Partners Night.
GSE Team Farewell
Monday 13th February 2006 at the Springwood Bowling Club. 6:30 for 7:00pm. $25pp. 

Charity Golf Day
16th February 2006 at Strathfield Golf Club. Organised by Niall King
District 9690 Conference
April 7th, 8th & 9th 2006. Panthers Convention Centre, Port Macquarie. Ted Ingall Conf Coord

2006 Rotary International Convention.
11th -14th June 2006. 97th Rotary International Annual Convention. MalmC6, Sweden and Copenhagen, Denmark. http://www.rotary.org/newsroom/downloadcenter/events/index.html
Next Rotary Meeting

*************************
9th November
Glen Anthony 
Motor Cycle Culture.

Future Club Meetings
*************************
16th November
Brett Moore

Sydney Waterways.

23rd November 
Pride of Workmanship Awards
Partner’s Night 6:30 for 7:00pm. 

Lieutenant Colonel Georgeina Whelan, CSC.Commanding Officer, The Aust. Army Tsunami Relief Command
30th November
Neryla Jolly

School of Applied Vision Services

Vision and Driving Project

Transferred To South Strathfield Bowling Club  *

7th December
Club Elections Transferred To Ozzie’s Rest @ the Spanish Inn, cnr Homebush Rd & Hume Hwy *

14th December
Children’s Xmas Party
21st December
Club Xmas Party (Partners Night)
28th December


No Meeting
04th  January 2006
No Meeting
11th January 2006
TBA
18th January 2006
TBA
25h January 2006
TBA
* NOTE!! Strathfield Golf Club unavailable


Humour from Our Members

**********************************
Do You Have a Gold Fish?

From Joe Campisi
Two builders (Dave and Stuart) are seated either side of a table in a rough pub when a well-dressed man enters, orders a beer and sits on a stool at the bar. The two builders start to speculate about the occupation of the suit.
Dave: - I reckon he's an accountant. 

Stuart: - No way - he's a stockbroker. 

Dave: - He ain't no stockbroker! A stockbroker wouldn't come in here! 

The argument repeats itself for some time until the volume of beer gets the better of Dave and he makes for the toilet. On entering the toilet he sees that the suit is standing at a urinal. Curiosity and the several beers get the better of the builder. 

Dave: - 'Scuse me, no offence meant, but me and me mate were wondering what you do for a living? 
Suit: - No offence taken! I'm a Logical Scientist by profession 
Dave: - Oh! What's that then? 
Suit: - I'll try to explain by example. Do you have a goldfish at home? 
Dave: - Er.. mmm.. well yeah, I do as it happens! 
Suit: - Well, it's logical to follow that you keep it in a bowl or in a pond. Which is it? 
Dave: - It's in a pond! 
Suit: - Well it's reasonable to suppose that you have a large garden then? 
Dave: - As it happens, yes I have got a big garden. 
Suit: - Well then it's logical to assume that in this town if you have a large garden then you have a large house? 
Dave: - As it happens I've got a five bedroom house, built it myself! 
Suit: - Well given that you've built a five bedroom house it is logical to assume that you haven't built it just for yourself and that you are quite probably married? 
Dave: - Yes I am married, I live with my wife and four children. 
Suit: - Well then it is logical to assume that you are sexually active with your wife on a regular basis? 
Dave: - Yep! Five times a week! 
Suit: - Well then it is logical to suggest that you do not masturbate very often? 
Dave: - Do what? Not me mate! 
Suit: - Well there you are! That's logical science at work! 
Dave: - How's that then? 
Suit: - Well from finding out that you had a goldfish, I've told you about your sex life! 
Dave: - I see! That's pretty impressive, thanks mate! 
Both leave the toilet and Dave returns to his mate. 
Stuart: - I see the suit was in there. Did you ask him what he does? 
Dave: - Yep! He's a logical scientist! 
Stuart: - What's that then? 
Dave: - I'll try and explain. Do you have a goldfish? 
Stuart: -Nope 
Dave: - Well then, you're a wanker. 

What gender is the computer?

From Angelo Franco
A French teacher was explaining to her class that in French, unlike English, nouns are designated as either masculine or feminine. "House" is feminine-"la maison." "Pencil" is masculine-"le crayon."
A student asked, "What gender is 'computer'?" Instead of giving the answer, the teacher split the class into two groups, male and female - and asked them to decide for themselves whether "computer" should be a masculine or a feminine noun. Each group was asked to give four reasons for their recommendation.
The men's group decided that "computer" should definitely be of the feminine gender ("la computer"), because:-
1. No one but their creator understands their internal logic.
2. The native language they use to communicate with their computers is incomprehensible to everyone else.
3. Even the smallest mistakes are stored in long-term memory for possible later review; and
4. As soon as you make a commitment to one, you find yourself spending half your salary on accessories for it.
The women's group, however, concluded that computers should be masculine ("le computer") because:-
1. In order to do anything with them, you have to turn them on;
2. They have a lot of data but still can't think for themselves;
3. They are supposed to help you solve problems, but half the time they ARE the problem; and
4. As soon as you commit to one, you realise that if you had waited a little longer, you could have gotten a better model.
So can you decide who won?
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